From: Thuaire, Charles

Sent: 09 December 2014 10:06

To: Planning

Subject: FW: App Ref: 2014/6845/P

Please register this on m3 as an objection to 2014/6845/P thanks

Charles Thuaire Senior Planning Officer

Telephone:

From: Amanda Kessler

Sent: 08 December 2014 20:54

To: Thuaire, Charles

Subject: App Ref: 2014/6845/P

Dear Mr Thuaire

I am strongly objecting to the proposed plans submitted by the Royal Free Hospital for numerous reasons.

I am a mother of 3 young children, 2 of whom already attend Hampstead Hill School on Pond Street, next door to the hospital and 1 who is due to start in September 2016.

One of the main reasons we chose this school for our children was because of the lovely surroundings and greenery as well as the heritage of St Stephens.

If these works are approved my main objection would be for the welfare of my children during the actual building work. I'm sure that there will be an immense amount of noise, dust, pollution and underground movement for a great length of time. Also I feel strongly that it will affect the overall conservation area feel by building a huge imposing building overlooking the school and the surrounding area.

Another cause for objection is the reduction in the number of parking spaces at the hospital and thus increasing the congestion on the surrounding streets making it even more difficult than it is now to park when dropping and collecting my children each day. Following on from this I fear there will be an increase in traffic outside the school which obviously can result in more accidents.

I really do hope that you will take my comments into consideration and refuse planning at this time.

Kind regards

Amanda Kessler